


increased residential developments in the area and the ongoing impacts of climate crisis, it’s imperative 
that Metrolinx stop any plans to destroy mature naturalized parkland and keep the ECWE underground. 
 
In May 2021, the Federal government allocated 4.7 billion dollars to the ECWE. A fully tunnelled LRT line 
will provide fast speeds, less service disruptions and best cost benefit in the long term. Keeping the LRT 
underground is both financially viable and technically feasible. Additionally, the most current 
Environmental Impact studies, arborist report and tree inventory have not yet been made public. 
Substantive environmental reviews are one of the conditions outlined in the federal funding agreement.  

The Picture Mount Dennis Planning Framework (December 7, 2021, Section: 2.4.1 Valleys and Flats) 
states that our greenspaces are “The green and blue lifeblood of Mount Dennis,” and “The valleys and 
flats will be recognized for the ecological and public health benefits that they bring to the community 
and will be made accessible to all – including families, youth and seniors – as spaces for ceremony, 
recreation and connection with nature.” 

There is a groundswell of opposition to the proposed elevated guideway in our community as people 
become aware of the devastating and irreversible consequences for our parkland. Metrolinx, as a 
publicly funded agency, needs to conduct meaningful consultations and demonstrate a genuine 
willingness to act on concerns of taxpayers in the communities where they plan to build. 

In closing, we believe that York South-Weston residents deserve both world-class transit and our 
essential greenspaces. The current plan to elevate the LRT through Mount Dennis is neither socially 
equitable nor ecologically responsible. It’s comparable to running a Gardiner Expressway for LRT trains 
through local parks and adjacent to residential buildings. The prospect of an urban oasis of trees 
becoming an urban blight of steel and concrete is alarming. Metrolinx must revisit the below grade 
option and continue tunneling the entire LRT line from Renforth Drive to Mount Dennis station.  

We strongly urge Metrolinx to build better transit while prioritizing the well-being and livability of our 
community and the protection of urban green spaces and the environment. 

Thank you for your consideration. 

Neiland Brissenden, member 
On behalf of Stop the Trains in Our Parks (STOP) community group 
www.stopthetrainsinourparks.ca  
stopthetrainsinourparks@gmail.com 
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